
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I am one of the applicants for General Skilled Migration (GSM) visa.  
 
I have viewed the new announcement from the website of Parliament 
of Australia, which is regarding of Migration Amendment (Visa 
Capping) Bill 2010 [Provisions]. 
 
I am really surprised to see this new amendment. We have followed 
the rules and legislations of Australia since I started my high school 
course here, then I finished the bachelor & master degree 
successfully. Within those studying period, I become more aware and 
more understanding of this Country. After I graduated, I decided to 
lodge the application for General Skilled Migration Visa in the earlier 
of 2009.  
 
I did fulfil the requirements of Australian Migration when I lodged the 
application, and I was going to live in this lovely Country for my rest of 
life, I started to look for the relevant job & build my family in this 
Country after the graduation. 
 
1 and half years later, my life has changed a lot compared with the 
time that I graduated. Now I am having a really good job in a property 
development company and doing the accounting job, also 
responsible of dealing with Australian Taxation Office for tax 
purposes, which is related to my study courses in my bachelor & 
master degrees. My partner & I both have the stable income and we 
just bought a new car in last month. Both our parents also decide to 
support us to purchase the property for our personal occupying 
recently.  
 
Back to the this new amendment, If it will be adopted since next 
financial year, the Minister for Immigration and Citizenship will be 
given the right to ask us to leave this Country in anytime if they think 
that is ok. Then our lives in here will be totally changed, according to 
this new amendment, we might not fully concentrate on our jobs any 
more, and we will worry about which day we will be banished out of 
this country. For economy reason, I do not think that will encourage 
the consumption & trading within this Country either. 
 



After you have seen the above situation, do you still want to adopt 
that amendment for Migration?  
 
I believe there will be more graduated overseas students have the 
same situation with me, we have already started our lives in Australia 
even we haven’t get the permanent resident visa yet. We still have 
confidence that we could bring more contribution to this country. We 
pride of being a part of this Country. 
 
Please! Please do not adopt this amendment! Your decision might 
affect the whole lives of thousands of potential talented people. 
 
 
 
 
Your faithfully  
One of the applicants of General Skilled Migration Visa 


